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The holidays 
are quickly approaching! Will you be buying extra 
groceries for needy families or holiday celebrations?   
Shopping for the Giving Tree or giving óFuel Onlyô 
gas cards? We have gift cards on hand, and can also 
order cards from more than 600 national vendors.  
Stop by the E3 table in fellowship hall between  
services to learn more about how you can prepare for the holidays and serve 
Ezekiel, as a percentage of each card value comes back to Ezekiel. 

THE BOX SCORE 
 

General Fund: Oct 2022 
 Revenue:     $27,328 
 Expenses:     $49,715 
 Difference:                -$22,388 
Ezekiel spent $22,388 more than what was given in October. 
 

General Fund Year to Date: 
 Revenue:     $397,622 
 Expenses:     $565,014 
 Difference:                -$167,392 
Ezekiel spent $167,392 more than what was given in all of 2022. 
 

Shine the Light Mission/Capital Campaign (2020-2022) 
 Shine the Light! ï October   $  11,725 
 Shine the Light! ï Gifts thru October  $496,572 
 Pledged over 3 years:    $530,178 
 

Ezekiel Mortgage Balance:    $484,913 
 

Just a Reminder: Please return your 2023 Pledge Cards as soon as  
possible. There is a line for your General Fund pledge as well as a 
pledge for the mortgage campaign (Keep the Light ON). Thank you. 
 
With the current shortfall and remaining anticipated expenses for the 
year, we will need to receive roughly $133,000 each month in  
November and December to break even. Thank you to everyone that 
has given this year. If you need information on where you are with 
your yearly pledge, or need to know how much you have given, you 
can call Steve in the Business Office or go online to view your account 
at: https://secure.accessacs.com/access/memberlogin.aspx?sn=110976 
Click on ñNeed a Login?ò to set up your account and view your  
giving. Thank you for your faithful giving. 

%íÌÔÑÌÕá #ÐÑÕËßÌØ ƴ ;ÚäâÐ  
#ÐßÑáâ×Èá 1ßÚÏàÈÖ 

$ÌÊÌÖÉÌß âÐ   È Ö   5ÈØÊâåÈßì 

November 30 ð Week 1: The Prophecy Candle of Hope 

ñO Come, O Come Emmanuelò 

December 7 ð Week 2: The Bethlehem Candle of Faith 

ñO Little Town of Bethlehemò 

December 14 ð Week 3: The Shepherds Candle of Joy 

ñGo Tell It on the Mountainò 

December 21 ð Week 4: The Angels Candle of Love 

ñIt Came upon the Midnight Clearò 

Letôs take time from the busy-ness of the season  
to prepare our hearts and minds for Jesusôs coming! 

Christmas Exchange Table 

Tables are set up in the north entrance hallway. All are encouraged to drop 
off Christmas d®cor (in good condition) that you no longer need. You are  
welcome to ñshopò the table as well. Items are free. Leftover items will go 
to a local charity December 16th. 

The Winter Clothing Drive is going on now through 
Dec. 10th, with the clothing being delivered on Dec. 10th 
to Sharing & Caring Hands in Minneapolis, leaving the 
church at 9 a.m. Barrels  are set up in the hallway outside 
of the Church office for new or gently used clothing. 
Please sign-up on the bulletin board in the Fellowship 
Hall to help load the truck. Questions, call the Church                               
office at 715-425-8294.  

Advent 2022:  
Lighting the Way to Christmas 

Join us for 7 p.m. worship each  
Wednesday in Advent as we focus on the  
candles of the Advent wreath and seasonal 
songs connected to weekly themes. 

Celebrate the birth of our Savior.  
Join us for worship Christmas Eve and Christmas Day. 
  

Christmas Eve  -  
        2 p.m.ðContemporary, Children,     
                      Youth, and Family Service 
        7 p.m.ðTraditional  Service 

 Christmas Day - 
        10 a.m.ð Worship  

https://secure.accessacs.com/access/memberlogin.aspx?sn=110976


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Sunday School/Children/Families 

MINISTRIES 

MARCI NORUM 

mnorum@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-425-8294 ext 112  

From Your 

  INTERIM SENIOR PASTOR   stauferner@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-821-8379  

PASTOR PAUL N. SVINGEN 
psvingen@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-425-8294 ext 110  

Jacobôs Ladder 

4K/PRESCHOOL/DAYCARE 

AMY NELSON 
anelson@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-629-5427  

Advent: The Season of Hope 

With our November 20st worship celebration, we conclude the liturgical year 
calendar of the church as we lift up Christ as The King of Love.  It is a faith-
full conclusion to the Gospel stories from Luke that have guided us in our 
faith journey this past year. 

November 27th is the 1st Sunday of Advent. We are reminded by the liturgical 
color blue that the Season of Hope and Prayer has arrived as the spiritual 
footing for our preparation for the wonderful celebration of the coming 
Christmas Season. 

It was the Dutch theologian and Jesuit priest Henri Nouwen who wrote, every 
prayer is an expression of hope.  Surely that assertion carries truth. Think 
about the content of your prayers and see how full of hope they are. Nouwen 
invites us to offer the prayer that probes to see how full of hope it is.  Its hope 
is not that it expects God to intervene marvelously and to change situations 
miraculously. Its hope is very different. Its hope lies in gaining a sense of 
what is on Godôs heart. It seeks to understand Godôs purposes. It seeks to 
enter into Godôs concerns and obediently to discern His will. It does this be-
cause it believes that in doing the will of God, our life will find its true pur-
pose and this world will become a better place. 

It is my hope that as we at Ezekiel pray our individual and corporate Advent 
prayers that probe, that we will come to know what is on Godôs heart for us.  
These Advent prayers then can link us to Godôs concerns about us and for us. 
We can ñlive and move and have our beingò confident that we are living out 
our lives and serving others according to Godôs intention for them. With the 
expectation of a new Pastor moving towards fulfillment, we are called to con-
tinue praying prayers that probe the heart of God. May you know Godôs new-
est blessing in this ñleaning forwardò season of the Church.   

Grace and Peace,      
Pastor Paul   

Thanks to all who  

participated in our  

Annual  

Trick or Treat Parade!  

Relational  

MINISTRY 

SANDY TAUFERNER 

stauferner@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-425-8294 ext 114  

Ezekielôs Green Team recommends using a sustainability lens when 
shopping for Christmas. 

ß Consider the Entire Life Cycle Before You Buy ï where it came from, 
how you use it, and where itôs going when youôre done with it. 

ß Reusable Gift Wrap Ideas that are Kind to the Earth ï drawstring-style 
cloth bags, baskets, mason jars, old maps, colorful magazine pages, 
Sunday comics, decorative tins or boxes, or dish towels. 

Teen and Young Adult 

MINISTRIES 

ALLISON KLEIN 
aklein@ezekiellutheran.org   Å    715-425-8294 ext 124  

November(ish) Highlights 

Sunday, October 30 we affirmed the baptism of 26 high school students at the 
10:45 service. It was a huge success with nearly 300 in attendance. Photos 
can be picked up from the church office. 

November 11, Kariin Berkland and I drove 12 caffeinated middle-schoolers 
around the Twin Cities metro visiting Augsburg University, Grand Slam, and 
the Andover Cinema for an all night event. In all there were 350 students and 
adults from the Twin Cities Metro gathered. The students from Ezekiel had a 
blast dancing, playing volleyball, hitting-up the batting cages, and dominating 
the lazer-tag course.  

Confirmation students and high schoolers completed a variety of service  
projects around the church building and community. Throughout the month of 
November Sunday School and Confirmation students donated Thanksgiving 
meal items (stuffing, instant potatoes, corn, beans, cranberry sauce, etc.) to be 
donated to the Backpack Program through Our Neighborôs Place. Another 
daunting task to complete was bringing up all the Advent decorations in  
preparation for Deck the Halls Sunday. Jim Ashbach and Tom Bauer  
generously assisted me and the kiddos in visiting the depths of the church 
basement to retrieve these items. As we prepared for the holiday season,  
students also visited local businesses to hang up fliers for the annual  
Scandinavian Bake Sale. 

Youth have also had the opportunity to record an announcement video for 
Sunday mornings with a few highlights of upcoming events. So far, kids have 
loved dressing up in costumes and getting in front of the camera. Make sure 
to check out the Ezekiel Youtube channel if you missed the video (or if you 
want to giggle at high schoolers dressed up as angels or wise-people).  

December Events 

Looking ahead to December, Sunday School, 56 Club, and Confirmation  
students will be collecting personal care and hygiene items for Wileyôs Place, 
housed out of River Falls High School. This is an awesome opportunity to 
give young people in our community essential items so many go without.  

Sunday, December 18 after the 10:45 service, high school students are  
encouraged to stick around for a Christmas Movie Marathon filled with 
snacks, hot cocoa, and a chance to show off your best holiday sweater.  
Confirmation students will also have the opportunity to celebrate Christmas 
all together on Wednesday, December 21 from 5:30-7:00 where we will play 
Bingo, Name-That-Confirmand, decorate sugar cookies, and more!  

 
Grace and Peace, 

Allison Klein (she/her) 

If thereôs anything these last couple of years has taught me, itôs to 

be grateful. All of the little things we tend to overlook became big 

because of hope for what lies ahead. I know for me it is giving 

and receiving a hug, my oldest having somewhat of a ñnormalò 

college year, getting to see my youngest play a game of basketball 

and having friends over! All of these things WERE normal,      

day-to-day occurrences until they werenôt. 

Our Deck the Halls Event was an amazing intergenerational event that warmed 

my heart! Watching our church family work together to make Ezekiel beautiful 

for the holidays was a sight to behold. I think we all needed this day to fill our 

heart cups! 

I know there is power in gratitude and remembering all the good things, big or 

small. Please know that Ezekiel is grateful for each of you and your presence 

here.  

Blessings to all! 

Marci Norum 


